
Kindervelt
The Division of Critical Care
Medicine and the Pediatric

Intensive Care Unit at Cincinnati
Children's Hospital

May 2024 Newsletter
Volume 24, Issue 11

Calendar   Ongoing Projects   Membership   Board of Trustees

From the President

As I enter the last month of serving as Kindervelt’s City President, some Cincinnati Reds
fans might compare these final days to a baseball game when a player is rounding third
and heading for home.  I’m happy to have been a player in the game and will always be a
fan of Kindervelt. During these past two years, I have met so many wonderful people and
have made some lifelong friendships.

A big thank you to my Board of Trustees who have been a constant support system, Keith
Henize and Kelly Bollinger for the hospital guidance and support, and all the group
presidents who continually encourage our mission. A special thank you to my Kindervelt
group, #16, and my family for their love and encouragement through this memorable
journey.

Please join me May 15th at the Cincinnati Woman’s Club for our Annual Meeting and
dinner to celebrate our final check to the Division of Critical Care Medicine and the
Pediatric Intensive Care Unit. It has been a rewarding experience to raise funds for the
PICU division. Together, we have made a difference and will continue to do so with the
leadership of our incoming president, Suzanne Nemeth, who will begin Kindervelt’s next
focus of fundraising efforts. I know she will do a fantastic job as our next president.

It has been an amazing two years with so many friendships and memories to cherish. I’m
looking forward to seeing you along the way at many more future Kindervelt events.

Your friend in Kindervelt,

Cindy Burger
Kindervelt City President

Thank you to the 2023-2024 Board of Trustees
Left to Right: 1st row: Gretchen Heltman, Cindy Burger, Char McBrayer, Stacy Durr-Stainton.
2nd Row: Kathy Olberding, Kelly Anderson, Debbie Linneman, Diana Scrimizzi, Cindy Metz.

3rd Row: Suzanne Nemeth, Barb Knox, Mary Beth Young, Tracy Smith, Kathy Sanborn.
Not pictured: Linda Deters, Marsha Falknor, Karen Tepe.

Upcoming Events

Flyers are downloadable. Just click on the flyer!

Still time to Register for Kindervelt's Annual Meeting on
May 15th - Registration closes May 8th!

Always a great night so don't miss out. Find out what the final check is for the Division of Critical
Care Medicine and the Pediatric Intensive Care Unit at Cincinnati Children's Hospital. Celebrate
the announcement of the Barbara Fitch Award recipient and our new division of our fundraising

focus! Get your ticket now before registration closes on May 8th.

Register NOW

Great Gift Card Raffle - Check it out.
Drawing held May 6th

Raffle Tickets Here

Purchase tickets at $5 each & select
Kindervelt from the drop down list of
charities. For each "Pig" purchased,

Kindervelt receives 100% of your
donation! More details on the ticket site.

Drawing held May 5th

Piggest Raffle Tickets

It's too late to register but the Silent Auction for KV #77's Luncheon and
Fashion Show is now OPEN!

KV #77 Spring Luncheon & Fashion Show
Saturday, May 4th

Silent Auction

Two great Golf Outings coming up!

Full Brochure Here

KV #68's Annual
Tee Off for the Kids

May 6th
Please join KV #68 for a fun day at their
annual Tee Off for the Kids Golf
Outing May 6th at Aston Oaks Golf Club!
We still have openings for golf foursomes
and you can always get raffle tickets for
our BOURBON BASKET AND GIANT
SPLIT THE POT. Our proceeds will go
towards our final check to be given at our
Annual Meeting.  Your support is
encouraged!  Thank you!

Check out our two raffles:

KV #68 Sponsorship, Golf
Registration and Raffle Tickets

can be found HERE.

Tee Off for the Kids Raffles
1. Bourbon Basket includes Weller Special
Reserve (green label) Buffalo Trace,
Blanton’s, Woodford ( This one belongs to
the Reds signed by Marty Brenneman)
Markers 46, Jim Bean & Sazerac Rye

2. Giant Split the Pot. 
All chances are $5.00 each 5 for $20.00.

KV #16 Annual Golf Outing - June 3, 2024

Golf Ball Drop / Split the Pot 
You don’t have to golf or be present to win!
Purchase golf balls for chances to win split

the pot. 

Registration and Golf Ball Drop
Opportunities

"Let's Laugh for Kids Sake" Tickets

Be on the Lookout!
May 4th - KV #77 Spring Luncheon & Fashion Show

May 4th - KV #78 Garage Sale
May 6th - KV #30 Gift Card Raffle Drawing

May 6th - KV #68 Annual Golf Outing at Aston Woods Golf Course
May 15th - KV Annual Meeting at Cincinnati Woman's Club
June 3rd - KV #16 Golf Outing at Clovernook Country Club

June 4th - KV #49 "Let's Laugh for the Kids Sake"

Board of Trustees slate for 2024-2025
On behalf of the Nominating Committee with Board Approval, I present the following slate
for the Kindervelt Board of Trustees 2024-2025 and the Nominating Committee 2024-
2025.Thank you to all members who have stepped up to volunteer to take on a BOT
position for next year and for the Nominating Committee for their time commitment on
helping to put together the slate. We will vote to approve the BOT members at the Annual
Meeting on May 15th.  - Linda Deters, Nominating Chair

Board of Trustees
 
President -Suzanne Nemeth #65
Past President -Cindy Burger #16
Vice President -Jennie Strode #65
Secretary - Stacy Durr-Stainton #65
Treasurer -Debbie Linneman #56
Annual Meeting - Liz Frederick #11
External Relations/Public Relations -
Molly Meiners #65
External Relations/Public Relations -
Natalie Meyer #50
Internal Auditor - OPEN
Internal Relations - Mary Beth Young #78
Marketing - Katie Gawne #50 
Membership - Kelly Anderson #8
Nominating Chair - Cindy Burger #16
Projects - Cindy Metz #68
Social Media - Alexis Martin #98
Technology - Tracy Smith #57
Region Leaders: 

North -Barb Knox #49
East -Liz Frederick #11
South - Kathy Sanborn #8
West - Kathy Olberding #68

Nominating Committee

President- Suzanne Nemeth #65
Nominating Chair - Cindy Burger #16
Immediate Past President- Cindy Burger
#16
Immediate Past Nominating Chair – Linda
Deters #16
Past BOT Member – Nancy Groves-
VanBuskirk #29
North Region - Jeanne Reisinger #19
East Region – Katrina Smith #78
South Region - Libby Baker #56
West Region - Diana Peters #68
Fall Event Chair -Debbie Porter #98
KV Krafts Chair - Bonnie Hueneman #68
KV Bowl - Andi Mapes #3 & Nancy Sanchez
#49 (Co-Chairs)

Citywide Event Chairs

KV Fall Event -Debbie Porter #98
KV Krafts - Bonnie Hueneman #68
KV Bowl - Co-Chairs, Andi Mapes #3 &
Nancy Sanchez #49

Member Profile - Kathy
Olberding

This month’s member profile is long time
member, Kathy Olberding of KV #68. She
grew up in Delhi and attended Oak Hills HS.
Inspired by the nursing profession, she
obtained her BS in Nursing at Mt. St. Joseph
College (now University) and worked in case
management with a specialty in Geriatrics.
She later went back and taught classes in
community nursing.

She was married, had two daughters (Angela and Sarah) and after some job transfers,
she, and the girls relocated back to Western Hills. Once a Westsider -always a Westsider!
Kathy was very involved in her girls’ school PTO and enjoyed being a Girl Scout Leader.
She is currently married to Marty, and they are celebrating 20 years together. Like many
couples they are the happy grandparents of 3 grandsons, and one recently adopted
granddaughter. Life and family ties keep Kathy busy and fulfilled.

Her introduction to the Kindervelt #68 group came through meeting Pat Wahl who lived in
the same neighborhood. Pat invited Kathy to come to a meeting and she found herself
becoming very involved with KV#68. There were two groups in the Western Cincinnati area
and #68 was the smaller of the two groups. But one of the busiest! Kathy took on many
positions over the years. In her group she has been both President and Treasurer. For City
Board of Trustees, Kathy volunteered as West Region Leadership Chair, 2 years as Project
Chair, and 2 years as Vice-President under Bonnie Hueneman. She has currently revised
her stint as West Region Leadership Chair. When thinking about her volunteer activities,
she really considers herself a great worker bee - always willing to step in and help with all
the many projects and events that KV #68 put together.

Their next big project is -Tee Off for the Kids- a spring Golf event fund raiser at Aston Oaks
Golf Club on May 6th. Diana Peters and Bonnie Hueneman are co-Chairs. Kathy and
hubby Marty will be there working one of the Hole Events! Check out Flyer for info!

When Kathy was President, she came up with our KV motto ”Raising Funds while having
Fun.”

And yes, she has had lots of fun through her 29 years as a KV member. Her outside
interests include traveling to vacation spots, gardening, attending estate auctions and
auction sites and of course grandparenting.

A special quote that is framed and hanging on her wall was given to her by her best friend.
It says, “Have Friends not for the sake of receiving but of giving.”

Thank you, Kathy for giving so much to Kindervelt. A friend indeed!
Submitted by Sheila Horan #56

KV #16 We would like to thank everyone who helped make the March Madness 2024
event the best ever! Can’t wait until next year! Thank you especially to Karen, Mary, Linda,
Shelli and Kim! We couldn’t have done it without you!

KV #56 would like to say a huge thank you to all our members who did anything and
everything to make our Spring Fling Bunco such a success! Well done for $2500.00 plus.
Also, thank you to the gals who worked the Triple Crown craft and bake sale. Many hands
make light work! And it is appreciated!

KV #68 would like to thank Kelly Bollinger for sponsoring our April meeting at the Cheviot
Elks Club and the wonderful snacks she provided along with a Thank you to Beverly
Rainier for providing the delicious dessert.

Group News & Tidbits

We held our semi-truck sale April 19th in
the Junk King parking lot. Thank you to
Kindervelt members who worked the sale.
We still have grids & accessories to sell,
pass the word!

West Region News: What a fun night at
the W Lounge! Thank you to everyone who
came out and supported Kindervelt and the
West Region.

Left to Right: Franca Burton, Sherry
Weckenbrock, Kathy Olberding, Jan

Huegle in back, Sally Westendorf in front,
Ginny Myer, JoAnne Edie & Cindy Burger.

KV #3 As the fiscal year winds down, the group reviewed our ongoing and special events.
We continue to bring in money through our First Friday event, with members purchasing
delicious homemade goodies from each other. In March, we offered green bead necklaces
to spectators at the St. Patrick's Day in return for a donation to Kindervelt. We learned a lot
and will repeat the fundraising effort next year. We also plan to hold a goat yoga event next
year, so stay tuned!

KV #3 We are working on the South Region event on September 6 - a party with the
Ukelele Brothers providing music, BBQ, beer and a bourbon cocktail. Jean Kachikis has
put together a committee with representatives from the various groups in the South
Region. Our final meeting of the year will be a celebration of all our hard work with a
catered luncheon.

KV#16 raised funds for the PICU cheering
on the final four basketball teams with a
March Madness get together.  

Left to Right: Cece Kohlman, Kim
Gryniewski, Shelli Hensley, Cindy Burger,

Linda Deters, Karen Rutz, Marsha
Bernecker, Sandy Keeney

KV #19 The 16th annual Lunch at the Links event hosted by Kindervelt 19 was a huge
success! The lunch brought in over $98,000, even more than last year, with more than half
of the donations coming from their very generous sponsors. The women want to extend
their heartfelt gratitude to everyone who donated their time and talent to the special
afternoon. This year, guests were moved by a mother and daughter who shared their
inspiring story about the profound impact the team at Cincinnati Children’s Hospital
Medical Center had on their lives. The event couldn’t have happened without the
collaboration and contributions from sponsors, members, local businesses and community
support. Thank you!

KV #22 held a festive spring meeting with tasty treats. We are also pleased that a red bud
tree, planted in memory of the passing of a member’s daughter, was in bloom this spring at
a Montgomery park.

KV #78 is getting ready for their garage sale on May 4th. We are accepting donations for
the sale, contact Mary Beth at meyoung@me.com

KV #29 sends super big congratulations to
one of our members, Cynthia Blocksom, on
being selected as one of UC's Alumni of the
Year Award winners. Cynthia is a champion
of consumer protection, especially as it
relates to health, food, and nutrition. She has
filled a variety of leadership roles with the
Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics, and is
currently serving as the Ohio Academy’s
State Policy Representative and served a
five year appointment to the Ohio Board of
Dietetics and chaired the Board of
Commissioners for the National Commission
for Health Education Credentialing.

This is just a small list of Cynthia’s many accomplishments. It shows that it is possible to
have a dynamic career and be a part of Kindervelt.
This mural is located across from Alcove Kitchen and Bar at 1410 Vine Street. Cynthia is
pictured with the UC Bearcat and her photo is second from the left on the bottom of the
mural.

KV #16 Marsha Bernecker's son in law, and Joann Harmon's brother in law, Paul
Nolan, passed away on April 26th. Our deepest sympathies to their families.

KV #30 It is with great sadness that we lost member Karen Mandel on April 29th. She
joined our group in 1981 and was a terrific supporter for our group and Kindervelt. Her
family has asked that in lieu of flowers, donations be sent to Kindervelt. She will be missed.
Our deepest condolences to her son's and their families. 
https://www.weilkahnfuneralhome.com/m/obituaries/Karen-Mandel/Memories

May 9th - Brenda Bearden #77
May 9th - Stevie Strauchen #30
May 12th - Teresa Cole #77
May 12th - Sheryl Meister #68
May 13th - Diana Peters #68
May 14th - Kristin Rose #22

May 14th - JoAnn Carlson #30
May 29th - Rita Keim #19
May 27th - Ree Pebler #78
May 28th - Kathy Werner #68
May 29th - Susan Zimmerman #68
May 29th - Perri Schenker #22
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